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Term 2 Week 10 

2022  
Week 10  Term 2 
Mon 27th June 
Thur 30th June 
Fri 1st July 

Big Band Day - Excursion Goolgowi 
Bake Sale Goods - Ready to Collect 
End of Term Assembly - 2.30pm 

We have children at  

our school who have an allergy 

to nuts. Please avoid sending 

nut products to school. 

Please note dates and events are subject change, 

please check for weekly updates. 

Over the last week, RSPS has engaged with the students from over 
10 different schools for multiple activities. On Wednesday 22nd 
June, selected students competed via video link in the annual RIEN 
Public Speaking competition. On Friday 24th June, all K-6 students 
competed at the Naradhan Small School’s Athletics Carnival.  
On Monday 27th June, all students travelled to Goolgowi to watch 
a concert performed by the students from the Hunter School of  
Performing Arts.  

This week, our students are busy finishing off their learning tasks 
for the term, as well as baking goodies for the SRC bake sale. Thank 
you to all community members who have made purchases, and 
donated ingredients and cooking utensils in support of this effort.  

Over the last couple of weeks, our wonderful teaching staff have 
been busy collating data and writing student reports. When reading 
school reports, I encourage our students, teachers and parents to 
reflect on the fantastic learning that happens every day at RSPS. 

On Thursday 30th June, NSW Teacher’s Federation has organised 
an Industrial Action event. While our school will still be open, we 
will only be providing minimal supervision of students on this date 
as a result of the strike. Minimal supervision means that onsite 
teaching and learning continues. However, temporary class struc-
tures and a modified timetable are required to meet safety and 
supervision requirements. We thank the entire RSPS community for 
their continued support in this matter. 

To conclude the end Term 2, we will hold a special end of term  
assembly on Friday 1st July, starting at 2:30pm. We look forward to 
seeing everyone there. 

Finally, all teaching and non-teaching staff would like to thank the 
entire RSPS community for their continued support, and wish  
everyone a safe and enjoyable break with their family and friends. 

Mr Matthew Happer 
Principal 
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REMINDERs: 

SRC Bake Sale orders will be ready on: 

Thursday 30th June and Friday 1st July 

Griffith Small Schools Athletics  

Carnival - Wednesday 27th July 

Permission notes back by: Monday 25th July 

2022  

Week 1  Term 3 

Mon 18th July 
Tue 19th July 
Thu 21st July 

School Development Day 
Students First day back of Term 3 
Small Schools Girls Soccer Gala Day 
- Griffith (Years 3 - 6) 

Week 2   

Mon 25th July 
 
Thu 27th July 

Prehistoric World event at Griffith 
Regional Theatre (Years 3 - 6) 
Griffith Small School Athletics  
(8yrs +) at Jubilee Oval in Griffith 

Week 3   

  

Week 4   

Tue 9th Aug 
 
Fri 12th Aug 

Trent Barrett Shield Day (Years 3 & 4) 
Rugby League  
Zone Griffith Athletics Carnival 

Week 5   

Mon 15th Aug 
Wed 17th Aug 

National Science Week 
Sound Scouts Hearing Australia 

Week 6   

Mon 22nd Aug Book Week 2022 

Week 7  

Mon 29th Aug 
Thu 1st Sept 

Start - Fruit and Veg Month 
RSPS Round Robin 

End of Term Assembly 

Parents and Carers are welcome to attend the schools  

End of Term Assembly on Friday 1st July at 2.30pm, at the 

school. The assembly will go for approximately 30 minutes 

ending at 3.00pm.  

We hope to see you there! 

about:blank
about:blank


Photo left to right: Annabelle, Riley and Emily  

with their merit awards. 
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Merit Awards 

Miss Cameron K-2 Class - Annabelle Vearing 

For always contributing to class discussions  

and showing active listening when other children 

share ideas.  

Ms Allsopp 3-6 Class - Riley Fair 

For talking with passion and engaging the audience 

with his speech about three wishes.  

Ms Allsopp 3-6 Class - Emily Fair 

For confidently sharing great points about why 

farmers are important in her speech.  

Parent Helpers needed for Reading -  Term 3 

Calling out to all parents and carer’s who are interested in  
volunteering to come in and help with reading in Term 3.  
If you have previously been reading or expressed interest, or if 
you are just interested now, please contact the school with 
your availability.  

“The more that you read, the more things you know. The more 
that you learn, the more places you’ll go”  
    - Dr. Seuss, I Can Read With My Eyes shut! 

Receive the Newsletter digitally! 

Did you know you have the option to 
receive the school newsletter digitally?  

Simply email or phone the school,  
provide us with your email address and 
ask to be placed on the digital  
distribution email list.  It’s that easy! 

Digital copies of the school newsletter 
will be emailed every Tuesday, and will 
be pdf format. 

To receive your next newsletter as a 
digital copy, please email the school at:  

rankinspr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

about:blank
about:blank


Naradhan Small Schools  

Athletics Carnival 

On Friday 24th June students tried their 

best in all the track and field events, with 

the main idea of the day to go out and 

have fun!  

Thank you to teachers and parents who 

helped on the day, and a big thank you to 

Naradhan Public School for hosting the 

athletics day, and to the Naradhan P&C for 

organising and running the canteen. 
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Re-scheduled Date: Wednesday 27th July 2022 

The Griffith Small Schools Athletics Carnival that 
was scheduled for Thursday 30th June, has been  
postponed and re-scheduled for Wednesday  
27th July in Term 3, Week 2. 

Parents are not required to volunteer as officials, 
however if available please notify the school so  
that we can mark your name down as interested  
in assisting.  

Permission notes have gone home with students this week and are due back: Monday 25th July. 

Expression of Interest 1500 metre race’s 

If your child is interested in running the 1500m race, 
please contact the school know by end of Term 2. 

If you child is successful in qualifying for the 1500m 
race they are required to be at Jubilee Oval at 8.30am 
ready for the race to begin at 8.45am. 

Griffith Small Schools Athletics Carnival POSTPONED  

about:blank
about:blank
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If you have any photos of your child or children that 

you wish to share with the school, please email 

them to: rankinspr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Thank you for the photos! 

Photos by Miss Cameron, Katie Luelf and Dallas Rebetzke. 



Rankin’s Springs Public School Newsletter 
Tuesday 27th June 2022 

 

Term 2 Week 10 





Rankin’s Springs Public School Newsletter 
Tuesday 27th June 2022 

 

Term 2 Week 10 

13-23 Boree Street Email: rankinspr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Rankins Springs, NSW, 2669 Phone:  (02) 6966 1206 
Website:  www.rankinspr-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Fax:  (02) 6966 1296 

Thank you Mr Dwyer!  

Mr Dwyer kindly came to the school last week to talk with  

students about his trip to Antarctica. Students then went on to 

paint and decorate the wooden penguins that the school  

received in 2020 as a promotional event for the Mawson Hut. 

Once the penguins are dried and all done, they will be packed 

up and sent to Tasmania to be displayed at 

the departure terminal for Antarctica. 

 

Big Band Day Performance at Goolgowi School 

The Hunter School of Performing Arts visited Goolgowi  

Public School on Monday 27th June as part of their Rural  

& Remote Tour of NSW. The concert showcased their 

Marching Show Band, Stage Band and Senior Choir. Thank 

you to Goolgowi Public for inviting us to attend, and thank 

you to Hunter School of Performing Arts for a great day! 

about:blank
about:blank


Do you have a notice for the Community News 
page in the School Newsletter?  

If you have a notice that you would like to go in the 
school newsletter, can you please have it submitted 
to the school 2 weeks in advance of your wanted 
publishing date. Thank you.  

Please email your notices to:  

rankinspr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Rankins Springs Community News 
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Church Together 
The next Church Together service will be at St Lukes at 
5.00pm on Sunday the 17th July.  

Everyone is most welcome. 

P&C NEWS &  

PUBLIC NOTICE 
The next P&C meeting will be held on 

Wednesday 3rd August at 7pm. We look  

forward to seeing members and new  

members. 

The P&C would like to make a public notice 

that they will be discussing the amendment of  

By-Laws Point 6 (Day/time of P&C meetings), 

Point 7 (membership fees), & Point 11 (canteen 

day).  

A survey will be sent home to paid P&C  

members regarding possible amendments via 

email. They can be returned to the school  

office or sent to Sandy’s email address (listed 

below). These amendments will be voted on at 

the Term 3 General Meeting: Wednesday 3rd  

August at 7pm. 

Please note only P&C members have the right 

to vote, so if you would like your say on any of 

these By-Laws please come to our next  

General Meeting and pay your membership 

fees.  

If you have any items you wish to add to the 

agenda for the next meeting, or would like 

any further information please contact Sandy 

Vearing: tandsvearing@gmail.com 

On behalf of the P&C we would like to wish 

everyone a safe and enjoyable holiday. 

Clubgrants Category 3 Infrastructure 
Grants open Monday 27 June 2022 
The July 2022 round of Clubgrants Category 3  

Infrastructure Grants opens on Monday 27 June 2022. 

The NSW Government offers grants to communities 
across NSW to support the building, renovation and fit-
out of community infrastructure. Funding is available for 
sport and recreation facilities, arts and cultural infra-
structure, as well as projects that assist communities 
with essential infrastructure and disaster readiness.  

Flood affected communities will be prioritised in funding 
decisions for the July 2022 round, in line with priorities 
for disaster affected communities. Applications open 
at 9am Monday 27 June 2022 and will close 
11:59pm (AEST) Monday 18 July 2022. 

The Infrastructure Grants process is competitive. Each 
year the program receives more applications than can 
be supported and in some instances partial funding 
may be offered. For more information: 
www.nsw.gov.au/grants-and-funding/responsible-
gambling-grants 

If you have any queries, please contact the Office of 
Responsible Gambling Grants Team on (02) 9995 0992 
or info@responsiblegambling.nsw.gov.au.  

about:blank
about:blank
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